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Newsletter 12 

29th November 2018 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS FOR PARENTS 

¶ Please take note that New HorizonsΩ new contact number is 0333 360 2115. Please delete the 
old number. 

¶ We have had several parents inform us that the MyEd emails they have been receiving have 
gone straight into their spam/junk folder. If you have not received emails that other parents 

have please check your spam/junk folder for your personal email address. 

¶ We all know how important reading is for our children. As parents you play a crucial role in 

supporting your children with reading. We all have busy lives, but taking a few minutes each 

night to read together is invaluable for your children's education and life skills. They can also 

win class prizes through Buster Book Club by reading Wednesday night and meeting their 

target. Scholastic Book Fair will be in school from 7th December to 13th December - this is a 

perfect opportunity to choose a book together to enjoy.  Please use the link below for 

information on reading at home with your child. 

https://www.pearson.com/uk/learners/primary-parents/learn-at-home/help-your-child-to-

enjoy-reading/why-is-reading-so-important.html  

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 
Another week has flown by! Firstly, thank you to all the parents who came to visit 

on Thursday , it was great to see all the different activities going on around the 

school. Iõm sure you will join me in thanking the teachers for making everyone so 

welcome and opening their doors to all. We have received very positive feedback 

from the event and look forward to another later on in the  academic year. 

 

Today we have been visited by Tracey Cro uch MP who came to speak to our School 

Council. They were ready with some very interesting questions, and it was an 

enjoyable experience for all.  

 

Please may I take this opportunity to remind you that the Contact Books are for 

brief messages to teachers. Should you have a number of queries,  please do make an 

appointment to speak to the class teacher .  

 

Have a lovely weekend ð hopefully it will remain dry!  

 

Mrs J Murphy , Headteacher  
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Nursery   
 In Nursery the children have been 

exploring their new role play  area. They 

have been wrapping presents and 

learning about size, shape, measures 

and capacity.   

 

Reception 
It has been a very busy week this 

week for  Reception. We invited 

parents to take part in our learning, 

it was a great turn out, the children 

were very proud to show off their 

work and to complete some activities 

with their parents.  

Year 1 

Year 1 have been very busy this week 

learning all about subtraction in M aths and 

wri ting letters to the elves and  Santa with 

their wish lists for toys.  They have given 

some very good explanations as to 

why they deserve the se toys too.  

Year 1 have continued to work 

hard on their programming skills 

during ICT and have enjoyed working with the ôBeebotsõ.  Year 1 

have especially enjoyed having their grown -ups in to help them 

with their work and we covered a whole host of activities, 

including making a collage of a planet and giving it a new name!  

We also made bread this week and had a chance to sit down and share it with each other.   

Year 2   

This week we have been busy writing i nstructions for ôHow to 

Catch a Dragonõ.  We have used a range of grammar features  

including imperative/bossy verbs, adverbs and conjunctions to 

make our work interesting.  In Maths we have looked at how to 

measure accurately, the units of measure to use and then 

compared a range of measures using the >  and < symbols.  In Science, we ha ve tested what material 

would be good for knocking down a wooden fortress based on what we know about a range of 

materials.   



Year 3  

This week, we have been writing poetry to enter the Premier League 

Primary Stars competition. Our poems are all about diversity and we have 

spent time this week exploring and celebrating the ways in which we are 

different to each other. We use our oracy skills to discuss which words 

could be linked to the idea of diversity and which could not. In the afternoons, we have b een debating 

the issue of deforestation which has really captured the hearts of the children! We thought about 

the reasons for and against deforestation and then discussed our opinions with each other.  

Year 4   

This week we have been working with money and  working out if a  deal 

is actually a good deal.  In English we have enjoyed creating our own 

Anglo-Saxon poetry. We really enjoyed our adults coming to visit us 

and help with our learning . During our science lessons we discussed dental hygiene and how we ca n 

look after our teeth.  

Year 5  

In Year 5 this week we have been working very hard on our artistic skills - 

creating portraits of famous Tudor people from famous explorers to K ings and 

Queens.  We have also been working exceptionally hard on our handwriting, 

looking at keeping the sizes of our letters in proportion.  In Science it was great 

fun looking at how people and animals age - we discussed what could age in a 

person and plotted our answers on a Tree Map.  Thank you to all parents that 

came to our open afternoon, we thoroughly enjoyed making potion bottles with you.  

Year 6  

Wow! What a wonderful week Year 6 have had! Firstly, well done to all our 

children for  working so hard in their revision and preparation for our 

assessments this term, their perseverance and dedication is paying off in 

their outstanding results. We really enjoyed having parents in to visit 

during the week and I hope you all enjoyed the Libr ary homework 

presentation as much as we did. We will be using the amazing designs and book suggestions to create 

a special Year 6 library in the coming weeks. Finally, all year 6 pupils have been given two workbooks 

to help with home learning. There is one  Maths CGP book and one English CGP book. As we are in Year 

6 and preparing for Y ear 7, we are trying to encourage the children to become independent learners 

and to be in charge of their own progress. Therefore we expect children to do at least a page fro m 

each book per night as part of their home learning, there are answers in the books so we are happy 

for children to self -assess or for someone at home to check their answers. Every day we expect to 

see these books back in school as we may be using them an d these books will be used in place of the 

green homework books for the time being. We have also told the children that if they are struggling 

in a certain area, to let us know and we will ensu r e that they will be given support in this area. We are 

so proud of all the hard work that Year 6 are doing, so let õs keep it up!  



 

 

 

 

Thinking task of the week  ð Prediction  

List words from A to Z that are 

associated with New Horizons.  

 The answer is ônoõ 

what is the question?  

Next weekõs Thunké 

isé 

Well done to the following t op 3 classes who gained the most units on Lexi a last week:  

Birch, Damson and Pine 

A very big congratulations to Jessica in year 6 who has completed the whole Lexia 

programme. 

The following quote was taken from a letter to Mrs Murphy  from the Caring Hands Charity.  

òThank you so much for choosing Caring Han ds to be recipient of your Harvest collection in 

2018. We are so reliant on t he generosity of your pupils at  New Horizons Childrenõs 

Academy in order to provide the stock on which we base 40,000 o r so meals we serve each 

yearó. 

Please note there are major gas works taking place up until February 2019 around the  

Kingswood Avenue area of Chatham continuing through the surrounding roads in phases. For 

some of the work  temporary traffic lights will be installed so  we would suggest extra time is 

allowed for drop off and collection should there be any delays .  



 



 


